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Martin’s Message 

Dear Friends
In William Shakespeare's well known play “A Midsummer Night’s Dream” there is a verse that reads, “Four days will quickly steep themselves in night; Four nights will quickly dream away the time; and then the moon, like to a silver bow now bent in heaven, shall behold the night of our solemnities.”  Whilst reading this I was struck by the words dream and heaven. The character of 'Puck’, whom Shakespeare describes as a shrewd and knavish sprite, delivers a closing address directly to the audience suggesting it had all been a dream; “That you have but slumber’d here while these visions did appear… no more yielding.
I think we would all agree that it has felt as if we have been all living in a dream and soon will wake up and life will be back to normal. I don’t know about you, but through all of this it’s made me reflect upon our vulnerability and the importance of family and friendships. But the reality is that we have not been living in a dream. In fact, you could say to quote Tom Wright, that we are presently living within a five act play and that the opening scenes of the New Testament are act IV, the life and testimony of Jesus,  but now we are part of act V. As Christians we always want to mark specific times in our church life with significant events. However, the real question for us is not whether we mark this time, but how we do so. 
Have we in recent years, lost the ability of pondering, standing still and listening for God’s Word to speak to us? Have we allowed our depth of knowledge to be overcome by the breadth of experience? The true spirit of Christmas is not just simply about facts or only about possessing the truth that lies within, but allowing it to transform us. The media bombards us with speculative predictions of what lies ahead and all that has passed will be entrusted to history. 
We also read in the Bible how God used dreams and visions to communicate with the people. One of the most famous dream interpreters was Joseph, who was despised by his brothers, but who eventually bowed down to him in respect; “Listen to this dream I had: We were binding sheaves of grain out in the field when suddenly my sheaf rose and stood upright, while your sheaves gathered around mine and bowed down to it” Genesis 37:6-7.
This advent season, don’t allow this time to drift over you and pass you by, otherwise you will emerge the other side weary and unchanged. We need to be more like Mary and to think through what it means to have “God with us” in the image of the Christ child. In all the hustle and bustle of preparations, make some time to stop and meditate in quiet stillness; to allow you time to ponder upon the truth about the baby. God himself coming into the world for all humanity to rescue and redeem us. As we transition from 2021 into 2022, What are our hopes and dreams for the South & East Leicestershire Area and for ourselves? What events and messages are we going to proclaim?
May God bless you all during this season of expectation.
Shalom         Martin
Christmas Cards
Dear Friends
To avoid people being missed, it is our usual custom not to send individual Christmas cards. Instead, we make a donation to charity. This year we have decided to send our donation to The Children’s Society. 
We wish you a very peaceful and blessed Christmas.
Every blessing! 
Martin & Charlotte
SUNDAY SERVICE TIMES
Whetstone URC




10.00 am


Oadby URC





10.15 am

South Wigston URC



10.30 am


Wigston Magna




10.30 am


Saffron Lane





11.00 am

Abbots Road





10.45 am

Please check with the relevant Church Secretaries to confirm when services are taking place at any of the Group Churches.
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Regular Group Church Events

MEETINGS / EVENTS ARE STARTING TO RECOMMENCE

For more information please contact the Church Secretary
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DEADLINE FOR FEBRUARY 2022 MAGAZINE

Sunday 23 January 2022
Send your items to your church representative or direct to 

di.statham@btinternet.com
If you do not have a computer a hand written copy can be accepted. Contact Di Statham 0116 2810053 for information 

THANK YOU 

After reading last month’s magazine I realised that I hadn’t given thanks to various people who have supported me throughout my time within the South Leicestershire Group. So here it is.

Thank you to everyone who have given me advice and assistance that has enabled me to get on with the job. Thank you to all those who have taken on roles such as Eldership, Treasurers, Church Secretary posts; Property and Finance roles within each church and Group Posts such as Group Treasurer and Group Secretary. A Minister certainly needs the support of all these people and I can tell you that I have appreciated that support, because without it the job would have been so much harder.

A special thanks goes to those who have provided me with challenges especially in the early days when a fledgling Minister was taking those first steps. Jennie Crane provided me with a sounding board at Saffron Lane and helped to develop 3T’’s (Tea, Toast and Talk). (It is still going! Well done Saffron Lane)

Thanks to the Ministry team in the early years, Ivor, Stan, Eileen, Les, for putting up with an enthusiastic but inexperienced Minister.

A very special thanks goes to my wife Shirley, for all the support that she has given me over the years and for all the things that she has had to put up with; the missed meals, evening meetings, missed family occasions because of a conflict in the diary, and the opportunity to spend time with the family because I always worked Sundays! I also want to thank her for providing me with so much research information for Sermons; as she prepared her own worship leading, she would sound me out and I would ‘pinch’ her ideas because they were so good!  

If you think that I have missed anyone, I apologise now.  I hope that as you see from the above it is a team effort that counts, so please help one another as you give out the Good News.  Thanks again,       

Richard. 
Wigston Magna News

SERVICES
December
 5

Mrs. Julie Slatford
12

Mr Ray Green


(this will be a Communion Service)
19

Rev. Les Gill

carol service
24

Christingle Service (4.30pm)



Mrs. Julie Slatford
25

Christmas Day Service (9.30am)


Mr. Ray Green
26

Rev. Martin Ferris
January
 2

Mr. David Todd
 9

The Worship Group
16

Rev. Les Gill


(this will be a Communion Service)
23


30

Rev. Martin Ferris
DIARY DATES
December 5


“Sponsor a Child” Sunday
January 2


“Sponsor a Child” Sunday
            30


Church Meeting after Morning Worship
Wigston Magna News

BIRTHDAYS
 December
  3
Clare Allen
January
 5
Leon Williams-Pratt
10
Barry Chamberlain
25
Graham Wiggins
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FLOWER ROTA
December
  5
Gill Standley


12
Joan Smith
19
Wilf & Dora Ashton Memorial
26

January
 2
Ray Green
 9
Ida Austin Memorial
16
Grace & Lynda Fisher
23
30
If you would like to provide flowers on any occasion, or give towards the cost, please speak to Malcolm
Wigston Magna News

MORE MEMORIES FROM THE 50’s  -   CHRISTMAS
Christmas was a time of great excitement for children. As the Christmas holidays approached there was much activity at school.  Preparations for the nativity play would be well under way. Everyone knew the story of baby Jesus, Mary and Joseph as the bible played a big part in classroom teaching. Mothers of the children chosen to appear in the play would do their best to make costumes out of what material they had, some would be impressive and decorated with paste jewellery while others did their best with a towel for a headdress, a sheet and an old belt. Children would help decorate the scenery and make the crib out of an old box. There was much excitement in school and the atmosphere was totally different to the rest of the year. In class paper chains would be made from coloured paper, cards would be made for parents and other relatives as well as cardboard stars for the top of the tree. Christmas wasn’t as commercialised as it is today although shops would decorate their windows. A trip to the local department store to see Father Christmas was a must, children would sit on his knee and tell him what they wanted for Christmas.  Many would have extravagant wants!!!
Christmas carols and songs would be learnt and these included – O Little Town, Away in a Manger, Silent Night, Once in Royal, We Three Kings, Jingle Bells and We Wish You a Merry Christmas.  Children could make a few pennies singing carols at neighbour’s doors, lucky ones being rewarded with sixpence and/or hot mince pies or sausage rolls.

On Christmas Eve children would leave out a mince pie for Santa and perhaps a glass of milk for his reindeer.  When Christmas Day arrived the children would be up early before their parents (nothing changes) to unwrap the presents left in the middle of the night.  Most boys longed for the latest Hornby train set while most girls longed for a doll.

Christmas was more of a family affair, with everyone coming together on the day.
South Wigston News

RECIPE – December: White Christmas Cheesecake. (Serves 8).
250g cream cheese, softened         

400g can of condensed milk
7g sachet of gelatine                      

150g white chocolate
A cheesecake base of your choice.
1) In a medium bowl, beat cream cheese until smooth. 
2) Add condensed milk, beat until combined. 
3) Dissolve gelatine in 3 tablespoons of warm water, stirring vigorously all the time, then add to the mixture.
4) Pour into a base of your choice, and chill for at least 4 hours.
5) Melt the chocolate in a clean bowl over hot water until smooth (or microwave), 
6) Pour onto a paper-lined baking tray and spread out evenly.
7) Refrigerate for 15 minutes. 
8) Remove from tray, then using a sharp knife, cut long thin shards from the chocolate and decorate the cheesecake with them.
[image: image5.jpg]



South Wigston News
PLEASE NOTE

In order to avoid the College having to heat the building just for us while they are closed over the Christmas period we will NOT be holding a service on

Sunday 19 December

Sunday 26 December

Sunday 2 January
GARDENING TIPS – December
1)   New fruit trees may be planted during mild spells.
2)   If it’s not frosty, continue winter pruning of fruit trees.
3)   Lag outdoor taps and water pipes.
4)   Shake heavy falls of snow off hedges and branches of trees.
5)   Through the winter, dead-head pansies and violas.
6)   Pot up a few roots of lily-of-the-valley and keep in a cool porch or 
      conservatory.   
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BIRTHDAYS - December
9th Noel Oldershaw. 
THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH
                                  Don’t cry because it’s over;
                                  Smile because it happened. 
South Wigston News                                                                                                         DECEMBER PRAYER LIST:
Please pray for:
 1   The world, still struggling with the problems of the pandemic.
 2   Give thanks for all those who are helping us through these days.
 3   Richard and Shirley as they begin their retirement.
 4   The residents and staff in our Care Homes
 5   Those who are preaching God’s Word in our churches today.
 6   Children who have been hurt or abused.
 7   All who are busy preparing for Christmas.
 8   The Emergency Services we often take for granted.
 9   Those with learning difficulties, and those who help them.
10   All who have lost a loved one.
11   All who are homeless.
12   Those who are reading God’s Word in our churches today.
13   All who will be lonely this Christmas.
14   Give thanks for the love of families and friends.
15   All who are finding life difficult.
16   Those who are house-bound.   
17   Those who are in hospital and those who take care of them.
18   Those who are in prison and similar institutions.
19   All those listening to God’s Word in our churches today.
20   All who are sick in body or in mind.   
21   Families living in temporary accommodation.
22   Those in the Armed Forces unable to be home for Christmas

23   All those who have to work over Christmas.
24   Excited children everywhere.
25   CHRIST IS BORN! HALLELUJAH! 
            Happy Christmas everyone!
26   All who are searching for a meaning in life.
27   Refugees, especially those who have left loved ones behind.
28   For all who seek to create unity and resolve differences.
29   All those who are suffering because of climate change.
30   Give thanks for the blessings of the past year.
31   Ask for God’s guidance as we enter the New Year.
South Wigston News

The Burden

This journey from Nazareth has been tough

The road so long, stoney and rough.
My burden seems heavier day by day

Yet I only carry my mistress, Mary.

The master Joseph leads the way

We plod on steadily day by day.

Then Bethlehem, the goal that we seek

Comes into view, so glad for I grow weak.

The master tries to find us a bed

Somewhere to rest a weary head.

The census means the crowds are here

Finding shelter is hopeless, I fear.

Joseph is desperate, what’s he to do 

For Mary’s child is almost due ?

The innkeeper offers the cattle stall

It’s the only place that he has at all.

So that is where we spend the night

We’ll find something else once it is daylight.

I’m just grateful to shed my load

And rest my feet from the stoney road.

At least it’s quiet and it is warm

For Mary’s child comes before dawn.

She put the boy in his manager bed

A lowly place to rest his small head.

The shelter is lit by a star, so bright

And shepherds visit during the night.

Three kings arrive, who’ve travelled so far

Guided, they say, by that brightest star.

From the east, strange things they bring

Gifts they say fit for a king.

His birth was foretold through ages past

And now earth’s saviour has come at last.

God promised a virgin would give birth to a son

And that he would be his chosen one.

I can not believe that what I have done

Is on my back carried God’s son.

Lauren Fretter

South Wigston News

 JANUARY RECIPE: Cinnamon Stars. (Makes 24) 
(Best eaten before starting the diet!!)
2 egg whites       
270g icing sugar, sifted
250g ground almonds     
1 and a half tablespoons ground cinnamon
1) Beat egg whites lightly in a large bowl. 
2) Gradually stir in the icing sugar to form a smooth paste. 
3) Remove a third of a cup and set aside. 
4) Add the almonds and cinnamon to the remaining icing, and gently press together. (Add 1 teaspoon of water if the mixture is too dry.)
5) Lightly dust a work surface with icing sugar and roll the mixture to about 3mm thick. 
6) Spread with a thin layer of the reserved icing. 
7) Leave, uncovered, at room temperature for 30 – 35 minutes.
8) Pre-heat oven to 150 C, 300 F, Gas 2.  
9) Cut out shapes with star cutters. 
10)Place on a paper-lined baking tray and cook for 10 minutes, or
     until just firm.
    11)Cool on tray, and store in an airtight container.
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South Wigston News
GARDENING TIPS – January
1)   Order seeds; gladioli, onion sets and shallots.
2)   Treat wooden wheelbarrows and seed boxes with a preservative.
3)   Clean pots and greenhouses ready for spring.
4)   Dig over any vacant plots that have not already been dug.
5)   Keep putting out food and water for hungry birds.
6)   Remove net coverings from ponds so maximum light can reach
      the water.
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BIRTHDAYS – January
30th Shirley Eastman & Sue Siddon

                    A THOUGHT FOR THE YEAR AHEAD
         A journey of a thousand miles begins with a single step.   
South Wigston News
JANUARY PRAYER LIST - Please pray for:
 1   The peoples of our world, that 2022 will prove a better year for
      everyone.
 2   All those attending our Group Churches today.
 3   Give thanks to all who worked over Christmas to keep us safe. 
 4   Rev Martin and Charlotte Ferris as they plan for the year ahead.
 5   Our churches, that we face the New Year with a smile.
 6   Children, students and teachers at the start of a new term.
 7   Fishermen as they face winter storms.
 8   The Elders in our churches.
 9    All who preach the Word of God in our churches today.
10   Refugees, especially those waiting in camps   
11   Our local councils that they may make the right decisions.
12   All those still struggling with covid 19.
13   The homeless.
14   Those who suffer from the rigours of winter.
15   All who are travelling, especially when the roads are dangerous.
16   Our friends in the other churches in our localities.
17   Makers of music, both light and solemn.
18   Those who find it difficult to face a New Year.
19   Those of our members who have not been well.
20   Those who find themselves in debt after the expense of
       Christmas.
21   All who live in war-torn countries.
22   The lonely.
23   Those who read the Word of God in our churches today.
24   The unemployed.
25   Those living with terminal illness.
26   All who work for racial harmony.
27   Our Government as they plan for the future of our country.
28   All who are training for the Ministry.
29   Those serving in war-torn countries that they may be safe.
30   Give thanks that we are able to worship in freedom.
31   Pray for peace in the world.

Saffron Lane News

Preachers and Readers list for Dec- Jan 2022
	
	OT
	NT
	SERV
	COLL
	Preacher
	

	Dec 5th 
	30
	12
	30
	13
	E Williams
	Communion

	Dec 12th 
	12
	36
	12
	13
	G Milnes
	Communion

	Dec 19th 
	3
	4
	3
	13
	R Green
	4pm Carol Service only

	Dec 24th 
	30
	3
	#
	13
	M Ferris
	11.30pm Candlelight Communion service

	Dec 26th 
	-
	-
	-
	-
	-
	No Service

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jan 2nd 
	5
	6
	5
	13
	R Green
	Communion

	Jan 9th 
	7
	8
	7
	13
	D Todd
	Communion

	Jan 16th 
	12
	30
	12
	13
	E Williams
	10.30 Start Communion

	Jan23rd 
	36
	3
	#
	14
	K West
	Family Service

	Jan 30th 
	6
	5
	#
	13
	D Howlett
	5th Sunday


	3 Kath T
	7.Angela S
	12.Elizabeth R
	# No server

	4.Maureen F
	8. Brian S
	13.Darren C
	30 Sandra

	5.Sue B
	10.Molly B
	14. Mackenzie
	36 Dec B

	6.Pat S
	11.Richard B
	
	


Birthdays December
11th Terry Storton
20th Steve Bloxham
Birthday January 2022
6th   Brian Slater
16th Decima Bieronski   Big 90
Saffron Lane News

Thank you  (Bazaar)
Saffron Lane Church want to thank all of the Church people, Richard, Shirley & Ray for helping us to set up our Bazaar on the Friday night, and Richard, Shirley, Joan, Di for helping us behind the stalls on the Saturday, and Ray for helping us to pack away afterwards. Also our own church member of the Church who helped on the Friday and Saturday. Three who were not able to help on Saturday did their bit by sending us cakes for the stall. Two of our friends from the Southfield friendship group also came to help. A big thank you to the people in the kitchen Sandra, Kath and my daughter Julie who was bossed about by me. We raised £352.30 so thank you to all that spent and helped on the two days.
Please Note
3T’ s is closing for Christmas on December16th  
Carol Service
Please join us of you can for our Carol Service on Sunday December 19th at 4.00pm with Ray Green. There will be no morning service, so you could join another service in the group for morning worship.
.
Our collections for the Carol service and the Christmas eve service will go to “Shelter for Christmas”. Please think of the homeless.
Midnight candle light service on December 24th at 11.30pm with Communion. This will be led by Rev Martin Ferris.
January 13th 2022   3T’s will open on that day it will be Prayers for Christian Unity at 12.15 please join us if you have time.
Saffron Lane wants to wish all of the Churches in our group a very merry and healthy Christmas.
Saffron Lane News
The Star of Bethlehem 
by Doreen Storton
They called it the Star of Bethlehem,
Shining brightly in the sky:
It pointed the way to the Heavenly babe,
The Son of God on high.
It shone o’er the herds of the weary Shepherds,
They raised their eyes in fear,
When, in a blinding flash, an angel appeared
But the meaning was soon made clear.
The sky was alight, twas a wonderous sight,
A whole new world was born,
With the coming of Jesus Christ our Lord,
In a stable Christmas morn.
By the star men came from near and far,

To see the new born King:
With love and joy, they worshipped him,
To him their gifts did bring.
The star was a symbol, his life was to be
A sign to show us the way,
To teach us goodwill towards fellow men,
So that peace on earth would stay.
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Saffron Lane News
A Plea From Maureen Foster
My son-law Mike developed Covid 19 after spending 5 days in Weymouth with his Windsurfing group. From the 15 of them 4 came home and took ill with the infection. Mike remained very ill for 5 days and still is left with the nasty cough, loss of taste and smell. We were all advised to isolate for 10 days even after the rest of the family were negative when tested.

Mike had been double vaccinated and now cannot have his booster for 90 days. Please take the booster if offered.
NOTE  

Further to the above information the following alternative information has been obtained re the booster jab.

 It is 28 days before you can have a booster jab following a Positive Covid test and 90 days before you can take another PCR test.
Track and Trace constantly check up on you once you are tested positive to ensure you following the rules.
PLEASE ACCEPT THE OFFER OF A BOOSTER JAB TO PROTECT YOURSELF AND OTHERS
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Whetstone News
Fish and Chips for All
What a wonderful morning we had on Thursday 4th November!
A busy Coffee Morning followed by Fish and Chips lunch!

Our huge thanks to Whetstone Fish Bar, who opened especially for us, gave us discounted prices and provided us with absolutely delicious, first rate food!!! We will definitely be repeating this event in the New Year!

Please support Whetstone Fish Bar, if you can! (All fish is cooked to order, to ensure the highest quality! They also serve delicious curries on Thursday evenings!)

Thursday Coffee Mornings
Our Thursday Community Coffee Mornings continue to grow, with average numbers of "regulars" now being in the mid to high twenties!

We've also had a couple of mornings recently where there have been over 30 people joining us for tea, coffee, cakes, sometimes toasties or bacon sandwiches but ALWAYS a friendly welcome!

Indeed, one lady recently told us that joining us on Thursdays was the best thing she had ever done!

Friendship, fellowship, lots of chatter and laughter and freely available refreshments: church at its best!

Remembrance Sunday
Our Remembrance Service was led by Bernard and Kevin and was a fitting tribute to those who fought and died to save us.

Bernard also laid a wreath on behalf of our Church at the War Memorial as part of the village Service of Remembrance.
Whetstone News

Forthcoming Events
Our Church has once again been invited to display a Christmas tree at St. Peter's Christmas tree festival on 27th and 28th November.
Thanks to Jean, whose artistic talent has provided stunning displays for us for many years! Indeed, her Christmas tree displays at the tree festival have consistently been awarded 1st prize!

Our Candlelit Carol Service will take place on Sunday 19th December at 5pm, with NO morning service. Bernard and Kevin will once again be leading and playing the organ for our service.
We will also be resuming our usual tradition of tea, coffee, warm mince pies and mulled wine, following the service.
We will be open for worship on Christmas Day and Boxing Day, with both services beginning at 10am and being led by Kevin and accompanied by our Principal organist, Bernard.

Pam and Jon Brookes have generously donated a collection of high quality raffle prizes for Christmas:
1st prize is a hamper worth in excess of £50.
2nd prize is a handmade cake stand, complete with homemade cakes.
3rd prize is a tub of Celebrations chocolates.
Tickets cost just £1 each and are available from the church, until December 19th,  when the draw will take place after the Carol service.

We are busy planning a range of events for next year: Fish & Chips lunch, Homemade Soup & Rolls lunch, Breakfasts and more besides!

We are also planning Beetle Drive(s), Scrabble Competition(s) and much more! Watch this space!


                  Whetstone News

We thank Whetstone Drama Group for their continued support, including the possibility of grants to upgrade our toilets and kitchen. We welcome any opportunity to upgrade our facilities in order to secure our future!
Whetstone Drama Group have several productions booked and are planning Murder Mystery evenings in aid of the church on January 28th and 29th 2022. 
Further details can be found at www.whetstonedrama.co.uk

We thank our Elders: David and Janet, Glenis and Jean, who continue, with faith, to grow our Church fellowship by outreach and reminding people / introducing people to the fact that we are more than an hour on a Sunday morning!

We are a sanctuary, a place of love and friendship! We strive to be a Church, based at the heart of Whetstone and filled with the love of God, Jesus and the Holy Spirit!

We are determined that in 2022, we will continue to grow to be a Community Hub for the life and worship of Whetstone!
As Yazz said in her 1988 hit: "The ONLY way is UP!"
TRADITIONAL REMEDY 
Many people who suffer from arthritis believe that taking Honey and Cider Vinegar helps relieve the pain by getting rid of toxins in the system. 
Add 1 teaspoon of Honey, 1 teaspoon of Apple Cider Vinegar to a cup of Hot Water and drink it every day. 

TRADITIONAL HOUSEHOLD TIP 
Bi-carbonate of Soda can be used to neutralize smells and for general cleaning. Put a large teaspoon Of Bi-Carb in ½ pint of warm water and use to clean inside fridges, cupboard selves and work tops. 
Whetstone News

Preachers for December:

5th - Rev. Les Gill (Holy Communion)
12th - Rev. Martin Ferris
19th - Candlelit Carol Service at 5pm
Led and accompanied by Mr. Bernard Warner and Mr. Kevin West.
25th - Mr. Kevin West
26th - Mr. Kevin West

Preachers for January:
2nd - Rev. Les Gill (Holy Communion)
9th - Rev. David Howlett
16th - Mrs. Julie Slatford
23rd - Mr. Paul Baxter
30th - Mr. Ray Green
We once again thank Richard and Shirley for all their love and support and wish them both a long and happy retirement!

We thank everyone who has supported us throughout the year and look forward to your continued support in 2022!

We wish everyone a very happy Christmas and a peaceful and blessed New Year!
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Whetstone News

Bernard


I want to pay a personal tribute to Bernard:

He has been playing our Church organ since the age of 15.

In those days, the organ was very much kept under lock and key! Only the "privileged few" were allowed anywhere near the instrument! So the fact that Bernard was permitted to play it, shows what a wonderful and talented organist he is!

It is sad that too many Churches make their organs inaccessible to anyone who simple wants to have a go! No wonder that there are so few organists these days!

Bernard now lets me play for the majority of services but after EVERY service, he kindly comes up to the organ and says, "Well done!" even if I've messed up some of the hymns or hit some wrong notes!

I play the hymns "by ear" so if people choose hymns that I don't know, Bernard is always on hand to offer his support!

I have nothing but admiration for Bernard and love to hear him play!

He also has a wonderful sense of humour and teases me when a worship leader picks a hymn that he knows I don't like playing!

(But Bernard, I know what hymns you don’t like playing so, as I'm leading more services, watch out next year!) 

Thanks for all your kindness and support!

Kevin.
Whetstone News

A RESIDENTS’ LAMENT 

By Anon 

The car door bangers of any street or drive, 
on annoying others, they truly seem to thrive.

On alighting their car, they loudly slam the door, 
then just because they can, they do it more and more. 

Then it's time for rear doors to come in for attention, 
so, I thought it worthwhile to give them both a mention. 

By now it seems they're practised and now getting the hang, 
for when closing their boot there’s one almighty bang. 

Then peace will reign (at last) for five minutes at least, 
before they come on out again just to repeat the feast.

About this cacophony of sounds, I could now write a sonnet!
OH! Dear Lord....NO... preserve us all, they’ve just found the bonnet!
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Oadby News

Preachers for December 2021

5th 

David Coxhead  -  Communion

12th 
Oadby Worship Group  -  Carol Service

19th

 Revd David Howlett  - Communion

26th 
Revd Mike Playdon
Preachers for January 2022

2nd

Eileen Williams
9th  

Gus Webbe
16th 

Revd Martin Ferris
23rd 

Revd David Howlett
30th 

Julie Slatford
THANK YOU
Thanks to everyone from the Group who supported our Fayre at Oadby URC. Several stalls were raising money for outside causes and Joan Seaton raised £100 for Motor Neurons Disease.

Thanks again to all

Pauline

New Contact Details for Mr James Padley

James Padley is changing the telephone arrangement at the family home; the landline will be disconnected and he will only be contactable by Mobile.  
His Mobile number is 07486440639

Abbots Road News

                                   Thoughts for the day

What can we do when news we’d rather not hear comes our way? Well, first of all, we should try to remember that there has been unexpected news before.

With courage and determination we can turn bad news into better news – and we can do so again and again! It all depends how we face up to the challenges of life.

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
A friend once sent the Lady of the House a card with this little verse, one which she has always cherished. May it bring a blessing to your day:

Look back and thank God.

Look forward and trust God.

Look around and serve God.

Look within and find God. 
ALZHEIMER’S POEM.

Do not ask me to remember

Do not try to make me understand.

Let me rest and know you’re with me.

Kiss my cheek and hold my hand.

I’m confused beyond your concept.

I am sad and sick and lost.

All I know is that I need you to be with me at all cost.

Do not lose your patience with me.

Do not scold or curse my cry.

I can’t help the way I’m acting,

Can’t be different though I try.

Just remember that I need you,

That the best of me is gone.

Please don’t fail to stand beside me, 

Love me till my life is done.
Abbots Road News
A Poem by Jez Alborough, made famous by Spike Milligan
Smiling is infectious

You catch it like the flu

When someone smiled at me today

I started smiling too

I walked around the corner

And someone saw me grin

When he smiled I realised I’d passed it onto him

I thought about the smile

And then realised its worth

A single smile like mine

Could travel round the earth

So if you feel a smile begin

Don’t leave it undetected

Start an epidemic

And get the whole world infected.
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‘BORN AMONG US’
‘Enter Jesus, the Christ, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Emptied Weak. Dependent. Here to show us the way to greatness by becoming weak. King turned servant. Downwardly mobile. What sort of ethic is this?
‘Take no thought for tomorrow…..don’t worry about what you will eat….share your bread…..lend without expecting a return…..don’t lay up treasures here.’ Wonderful rhetoric…..suicidal if taken literally so the reasonable folks did not take it that way. Who in their right mind would gamble away a reasonably secure future on a high risk faith venture like the kingdom of God? 
Jesus the Christ. Destitute. He says we can’t have it both ways – that our security is either in God or mammon. It is only in laying down our privilege, our control, our comfort, that we can know life as he created it to be.
Heavenly hosts burst forth in Hallelujahs. The first fruits of a new world order have come – he has revealed the values of his kingdom; vulnerability, lavish giving, faith that defies reason. Foolishness? God has chosen the weak to lead the strong and the foolish to confound the wise. His end? That all may know his utter dependability to care for those who will trust him.’
Adapted from Bob Lupton – Theirs is the Kingdom.

Abbots Road News


Our Daily Bread Ministries provide various resources to help people 

connect with God. Their purpose has been the same for 75 years, to reach people with the life-changing wisdom of the Bible.

For the congregation at Abbot’s Road, I have arranged for the Bible notes to be sent to us quarterly. They come in booklet form and there are a few large print ones available as well. You can collect a copy from the back of the church. They are a useful resource for your daily devotions. These are provided for free, as ODB Ministries rely on donations. I have made an initial donation on behalf of the church. As this is new to us, I will monitor if we have too many or not enough copies and adjust the order accordingly. 

If you need more information, please speak to me or you can visit the ODB website odb.org, where you can access all the resources available.

Charlotte

Abbots Road News
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Poverty affects 76.3% of Zimbabwean children living in rural areas.
Roughly 74% of the population lives on £5.00 a day and the average wage per month is around £230.

Half of Zimbabwe’s 13.5 million people live below the food poverty line. About 3.5 million children are chronically hungry.

Approximately 1.3 million Zimbabweans were living with HIV as of 2016. However, the number of HIV cases has been declining since 1997 because of improved prevention, treatment and support.

About 60% of rural Zimbabwean women face period poverty, meaning they lack access to menstrual supplies or education. Girls who experience period poverty miss an estimated 20% of their school life.

Due to famine and the HIV/AIDS crisis, the average life expectancy for a Zimbabwean was only 61 years as of 2018. However, life expectancy has steadily risen since 2002 when it was only 44 years. In 2019, two million Zimbabweans had no access to safe drinking water due to drought.

Commitment for Life has supported Christian Aid’s work in Zimbabwe for decades. Sometimes is feels like just a drop in the ocean, but for tens of thousands of Zimbabweans, your prayers, advocacy, and generosity can be the difference between life and death. 

For many years Abbots Road has supported the work of Commitment for Life at Silveira House in Zimbabwe. Way back, we were challenged to give 1% of our net income as our Christmas day offertory. This was when many charities were pressing the UK Government to give 1% of its income as overseas aid. The 1% was never achieved but many people across the URC rose to the challenge to support the small number of projects Commitment for Life along with Christian Aid had set up.  Many lives have been enhanced by the ongoing giving; much remains to be done.  So this Christmas please be as generous as you can
Abbots Road News
Refugees by Brian Bilston.
They have no need of our help

So do not tell me

We need to see them for who they really are

Chancers and scroungers

Layabouts and loungers

With bombs up their sleeves

Cut-throats and thieves

They are not

Welcome here

We should make them

Go back to where they came from

They cannot 

Share our food

Share our homes

Share our countries

Instead let us

Build a wall to keep them out

It is not ok to say

These are people just like us

A place should only belong to those born there

Do not be so stupid to think that

The world can be looked at another way
(NOW READ THIS AGAIN FROM BOTTOM TO TOP)

Submitted by John Allison.
Lectionary Readings 
    December 5th 




  

     Malachi 3: 1-4

     Philippians 1.3-11


 
     Luke 1: 68-79 



 
   December 12th

    Isaiah 12  2 - 6

    Philippians 4: 4-7 

    Luke 3: 7-18 
   December 19th                                                                          
    Micah 5: 2-5a 
    Hebrews 10  5 - 10


                    
    Luke 1:39-45 
                                
   December 24th                        
    Isaiah 9: 2-7                  

    Psalm 96

   Luke 2: 1-14 (15-20)    

   December 26th 

    1 Samuel 2:18-20, 26. 

    Psalm 148

   Colossians 3: 12-17       

   Luke 2: 41-52  
Lectionary Readings

    2 January 2022  
     Isaiah 60.1-6; 

     Psalm 72.1-7,10-14; 

    Ephesians 3.1-12; 

    Matthew 2.1-12
   9 January 2022  
    Isaiah 43.1-7; 
    Psalm 29; 
    Acts 8.14-17; 
   Luke 3.15-17,21-22
   16 January 2022 
   Isaiah 62.1-5; 
   Psalm 36.5-10; 
   1 Corinthians 12.12-31a; 
   John 2.1-11
    23 January 2022
   Nehemiah 8.1-3, 5-6, 8-10; 
   Psalm 19; 
   1 Corinthians 12.12-31a; 
   Luke 4.14-21
  30 January 2022    
   Jeremiah 1.4-10; 
   Psalm 71.1-6; 
   1 Corinthians 13.1-13; 
   Luke 4.21-30
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